
Ellington Primary News 

Believe and Achieve 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome to the last news bulletin of 2023! We have had a fantastic December with 

many events taking place and many more coming up.  

We have had another hugely successful year at Ellington Primary School. I feel very 

fortunate to be Headteacher at such a brilliant school. We have amazing children here 

who behave superbly and are frequently commended for their behaviour. We have 

completely redesigned our curriculum over the last two years and the progress in 

attainment and in books is clearly evident for all to see.  

Thank you for your on-going support, any success is only achieved by working in 

partnership between home and school. We hope to invite you in to school on many 

occasions in 2024.  

Christmas Events  

Class parties will take place during the last week 

as follows:  

December 18th – KS1 Party 

December 19th – EYFS Party 

December 20th – Years 5/6 Party 

December 21st – Years 3/4 Party 

Children can bring their party clothes with them to 

school to change into after their lunch, or they can 

wear party clothes all day. We will provide the 

refreshments for the parties.  

Finally, we will be holding two Carol Concerts for 

children from Reception to Year 6 on December 

21st and 22nd at 9:15. Children will be singing a 

range of traditional Christmas carols and some 

Christmas favourites, we would love you to join us.  

15th December 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will draw the raffle at the Carol Concert on 

December 22nd.  

The prizes are: 

1st Prize: £1000 Cash 

2nd Prize: £250 Asda Voucher 

3rd Prize: £100 Amazon Voucher 

All money raised through the raffle goes directly 

back into school. This year, the money raised 

will be shared between Early Years outdoor 

equipment, new reading books for Upper Key 

Stage Two and subsiding all school trips in 

Spring and Summer terms. 

Can any cash, sold and unsold tickets please 

be returned by Wednesday 20th December. 



 

 

Attendance 04/12—15/12 
 

Reception— 98.5% 

Year 1—92.7% 

Year 2—95.0% 

Year 3—93.7% 

Year 4—97.9% 

Year 5—91.9% 

Year 6—95.0% 

Whole School—94.9%  

Up from 94.4%  

 
 

Mr Hodgson—Headteacher 

Supporting Charities 

On Friday 8th December, we held a coffee 

morning and a bake sale in aid of Save the 

Children. Thanks to your amazing support, we 

raised over £300! Since September, we have 

raised funds for The Pearl of Africa Choir, 

Children in Need, The Salvation Army, The Red 

Sky Foundation, Wansbeck Valley Foodbank and 

Save the Children. The children at Ellington 

understand how together we can make a 

difference to others. 

Cinderella Pantomime 

The children had a fantastic time when the 

Cinderella pantomime visited us on December 

4th. The show was brilliant and a fantastic way 

to kick off our Christmas activities.  

We have booked in another performance for 

March when the children will be able to watch 

and join in with The Selfish Giant! 

Nativity Performances 

This week we have treated to four unbelievably good 

nativity performances! 

Early Years were simply brilliant in their performance 

of 'Whoops-a-Daisy Angel'.  

Key Stage One were sensational in their performance 

of ‘Bethlehem Bake Off’.  

Fantastic singing, acting and lots of smiles! 



 

Diary Dates 

Event Date 

Year 1 & 2 Party 18th December 

Nursery & Reception Party 19th December 

Year 5 & 6 Party 20th December 

Year 3 & 4 Party 21st December 

Carol Concert 21st December (9:15am) 

Carol Concert 22nd December (9:15am) 

End of term 22nd December 

Teaching Training Day (School 
Closed) 8th January 

Return to school 9th January 

NCMP (Reception & Year 6) 18th January 

School Photographs 12th February 



 



Nursery News 

 

The biggest news by far this fortnight had to be Elsa freezing Nursery!! Nursery were so 
surprised to see their classroom turned to ice and snow! 'What happened?' they wondered. 
The children had to go on a snowflake hunt to find it and it led them to Mr Hodgson's 
office. Well it turns out Elsa had forgotten her snow crown after a meeting with Mr 
Hodgson! The children then had fun exploring the icy land of Nursery before Elsa herself 
made an appearance to collect her forgotten crown. The Nursery children were so excited 
to see Elsa and all wanted to talk to her about what she had done. We then had a Let it Go 
sing along with Elsa before bidding her farewell. A big thank you to all of the staff members 
who helped freeze Nursery as well as a huge thanks to Miss Brooks who made the day even 
more magical by transforming into Elsa. 

  
We've also been baking scones for the bake sale, enjoyed Christmas jumper day, loved 
watching the pantomime 'Cinderella' and we've been practising our Christmas Play lots too.  

Super stars Nursery! 

 

 



Reception News 

Christmas is in full swing in Reception! Snowy our class elf arrived in style and has been up 
to all sorts of things including eating biscuits, reading stories and baking. We used our 
fantastic teamwork skills to decorate our Christmas tree and it looks fabulous! Our role play 
area has turned into Santa’s workshop we have been busy writing our Christmas lists, 
putting them in envelopes and posting them in our post box. We have been thinking about 
how the post office works and the different jobs that happen there. We have also been 
practising our wrapping in Santa’s workshop.  

In the writing area, we have been practising our card writing by making and writing cards 
for different members of staff around school. The children have made some brilliant cards 
and the staff have been amazed by their wonderful writing skills.  

The main event of the term happened this week, our performance of Whoops-a-Daisy Angel! 
The children have worked very hard during rehearsals which definitely paid off on the day. 
Everyone did a fantastic job of remembering their lines and their ques. They really gave 
both performances their all and I am SO proud of them! 

I hope you all enjoy your Christmas holidays, see you in 2024!  

Merry Christmas!  



Year 1 News 

Wow! What an incredibly wonderful and busy fortnight the children have had. 

Firstly, I must say how extremely proud I am with all the children’s efforts in the Christmas 
nativity: Bethlehem Bake-off. They have worked so hard learning lines, songs and dances in 
such a short period of time. A special thank you to all the grown-ups that came to support 
the children on Thursday and this morning. 

They have also enjoyed a whole school pantomime: Cinderella, in which they enjoyed 
greatly and behaved exceptionally throughout. 

We have also had a drumming assembly. They loved copying tunes, patterns and pitches. 

As well as all this excitement, the children have continued to work fantastically in class. In 
English, we have written a set of instructions on ‘How to make a Leaf man’, we have been 
out and about around Ellington looking at Autumnal changes and collected leaves, berries 
and acorns to create our leaf people. 

In maths, we have been working on fractions. We have been spotting halves of objects and 
amounts and beginning to represent halves in a variety of different ways. 

In Science, we have started our new unit of work on Materials. We have been identifying 
different materials around our classroom and also talking about their properties. 

We have been very lucky to have Mrs Hyams come and visit Year 1 to talk about her 
childhood. The children wrote some of their own questions to ask how her childhood was 
different to theirs. Fantastic listening throughout the lesson and fabulous respect whilst 
Mrs Hyam was explaining her childhood. 

Finally, we have had a whole 
school ‘Careers Day’. Each class 
had an occupation from the 
health sector. Year 1 had 
doctors. We did some research in 
the work doctors do, why we 
need doctors and what 
equipment doctors use. We then 
had the opportunity to dress up 
as doctors and add bandages, 
plasters and listen to heart 
beats.  

 

Thank you,  

Mrs Horsley  

     



Year 2 News 

Another fantastic week in Year 2! We hope 
you all enjoyed our Christmas performances 
of ‘Bethlehem Bake Off’, we have loved 
rehearsing and performing the play for 
everyone! After the final performance on 
Friday, we enjoyed a well-deserved treat and 
Storytime.  

Last week, we baked our own cakes for the 
school’s Bake Sale. The children all made and decorated their own Christmas-themed rice 
crispy cakes – yummy! At the bake sale, we bought some delicious treats made by other 
year groups and sang along to some great Christmas songs. All money raised went towards 
the Save the Children charity.  

In English this week, we have started our Christmas unit ‘The Polar 
Express’. The children all boarded the train and took a trip to the 
North Pole, on board the train we enjoyed a lovely hot chocolate and 
Christmas treat while exploring the story. Next week, we will be 
creating a descriptive piece based on ‘The Polar Express’.  

 

During maths this week we have focused on comparing amounts of mass and distance using 
words and numbers in lots of different contexts. 

In PSHE we have been looking at our strengths, everyone designed their own ‘Ladder to 
Success’. The children set themselves achievable goals for 2024 using the Ladder. We have 
also been looking at the importance of relaxation, the children were introduced to 
different breathing techniques which they have been practising in class.  

It was great to see so many Year 2s at the Christmas Story Night, the children enjoyed 
plenty of wonderful Christmas stories and songs all while dressed in their pyjamas!  

Next week we have our Christmas party on Monday, the children can wear their party 
clothes all day or if they would prefer they can bring a change of clothes with them!  

Miss Brooks  Well done Year 2.  

You have all been super positive 
and displayed a fantastic attitude 

towards learning this week.  

I look forward to another great 
week in Year 2.  

5 days to go! �  

 

 

 

 



Year 3 News 

As the term comes to the end, Year 3 have kept super busy! 

Last week the children worked very hard, showing how much they have learnt this term in 
English and maths. We also had a great morning making flapjacks for the ‘Save the 
Children’ bake sale.  

On Tuesday we had a fabulous assembly from Yamaha music. We found out about the 
names of different drums and listened to some excellent solos, by the visitors and some of 
the children! 

We were also lucky enough to get a ‘sneak preview’ of the Key Stage One Christmas 
performance.  

In English, we have continued working on the text ‘Stone Age Boy’ by Satoshi Kitamura. We 
are planning to write a non-chronological report about life in the Stone Age. We have just 
started a new book for our reading lessons called ‘The Abominables’ by Eva Ibbotson, 
which we are very excited about.   

In maths, we have been learning all about the properties of 2D and 3D shapes. We have 
also been working on finding directions using the four points of the compass and on 
explaining pictograms where an image is halved.  

In history, we have focused on trade in the Iron Age and the children enjoyed playing a 
game to find out how difficult it was to make a fair trade.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In computing we have been learning how to 
sequence blocks of code to make musical 
sound effects. 

 

 Merry Christmas Everyone! 
 Enjoy a well-earned break!  



Year 4 News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Unbelievably it is the last newsletter of 2023 so if I don't see you, on behalf of myself 
and Mrs Mallaburn, I want to wish you a very happy holiday season and best wishes for 
the New Year. Hopefully we will see you next week at one of the carol concerts. It's 
been a great first term and I am already looking forward to all that the Spring Term has 
in store for us.  

We've had a very busy fortnight as we ramp up to the end of term.  

In English, we have written a diary entry based on the novel The Miraculous Journey of 
Edward Tulane. We will finish reading the book next week and I really think the 
children have loved it.  

In Maths we completed our work on shape. The children had a great time making 3D 
shapes using straws and plasticine. We have started our work on amounts by looking at 
finding the perimeter of shape.  

In Science, we have started our work on States of Matter looking at solids, liquids and 
gasses. We also have looked at more complex materials like ooblek which are a harder 
to categorise.  

In Geography, we have been studying the rainforest and have looked at the lives of the 
indigenous people of the Amazon Rainforest. We have seen how they rely on the 
rainforest to survive and have started to discuss the implications of deforestation.  

Finally, in PSHE, we have been looking at the lives of children and families from around 
the world and how these compare to families in Britain.  



Year 5 News 

The children have had a very busy week this week after completing all their NFER 
assessments for reading, writing and maths. Everyone worked extremely hard and 
should be very proud of their achievements.  

We had a fabulous time during Career’s Day where Sarah 
Hepburn very kindly came to visit the children in the 
ambulance car. Through Sarah, NEAS provided fun and 
engaging activity booklets for the children along with some 
paramedic goodies! The children had a wonderful time 
learning about the life of a paramedic thanks to help from 
Sarah!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, the children have been gathering evidence to use in their persuasive speech 
against Apartheid. We have focused on events such as the Soweto Uprising to back up 
our argument. The children are planning out their speech that they will then perform 
in order to persuade the population of South Africa to abolish Apartheid.  

In maths, we have been learning how to convert between different types of measures 
by multiplying and dividing by one thousand. The children have been applying their 
knowledge and skills to solve problems related to real life situations.  

In history, we have been exploring what life was like in Tudor England. The children 
produced a brilliant non-chronological report about food and drink in Tudor times.   It 
was good to see all the children taking pride in their work!   

Well done on another fantastic week Year 5!  

Have a wonderful Christmas everyone and I wish you all a very Happy New Year! 

Mr Todd 



Year 6 News 

 

I can’t believe how much the time has flown and we’re nearly ready for Christmas. One 
third of Year 6 gone already! The children have done incredibly well and had a marvellous 
attitude towards our recent assessment week, staying focused and positive whilst 
completing them. 

However, it’s not all tests here in Year 6! We had a biscuit-decorating afternoon to create 
some delights to sell for the Save the Children charity. We ended up having a bit of a 
design competition and it was very hard to judge as there are some talented future-chefs 
in this class. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

Speaking of the future, we also had a careers day where all children in the school focused 
on a job within the Healthcare Sector. Year 6 explored the role of Midwife and Neonatal 
Nurse where we looked at routes into the job, what qualifications and skills are needed as 
well as the qualities desirable for such an intense and varied career. Exactly which 
qualities were needed sparked some debate during our Diamond 9 activity where we had to 
prioritise them.  

Of course, we’ve had our usual lessons too: understanding migration in geography; creating 
investigations about voltage in science; and discussing the positive and negative impacts of 
technology on our physical and mental health in PSHE. 

I hope you all have a wonderful festive period and that the children have a good rest ready 
for a busy Spring Term. 

Merry Christmas from Year 6! 

 

 


